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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







March 6, 2024





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
March 6, 2024. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order. A quorum was present with the following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee
Mark Guillory


St. Landry
Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell



Iberville

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge



Sean McGee



Iberia
Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Richard Sparks


Assistant Executive Director

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi called for Public Comments. Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.
                                                                     * * * *
Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche, unanimously carried to approve the minutes of February 7, 2024, as presented, and publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                     * * * * 







       NOTICE

Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District up to 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, March 6, 2024, for the leasing for campsite of the following described property, to-wit, bid related materials may be obtained and electronic bids may be submitted online at www.centralbidding.com:
Lot, approximately 104 feet in depth, 230 feet wide, comprising of 0.53 if an area, located in Section 22, Township 13 South, Range 12 East. St. Martin Parish


Said bids will be publicly opened at the office of said Board in Port Allen, Louisiana on March 6, 2024 at 4:00 p.m.


The said property will be leased as one tract for cash, to be paid in full, submitted with bid, for a period of three (3) years, for the purpose of campsite.


Prospective bidders are to satisfy themselves as to the validity of the land title prior to submitting their bids, inasmuch as the land will be leased without warranty of title except as against the Board's own acts.


The successful bidder is required to submit proof of liability insurance of not less than $1,000,000 on the leased land with the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District being named on the policy as additionally insured.  Copies of the lease form to be executed are available at the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District office.


The land will be leased subject to any oil, gas and mineral lease, that may exist now or be entered into in the future, the bonus, rentals and royalties from which shall be reserved to the Board.  All mineral rights shall be reserved to the Board in perpetuity in accordance with the Constitution.


The Board will not consider any bids submitted for less than $500.00, per campsite, per year.


The Board reserves the right to reject any and all bids.



It is mandatory that all bids are submitted on forms provided by the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District otherwise bid will be considered null and void, bid forms are available at the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District office, (525 Court Street) P.O. Box 170, Port Allen, Louisiana, 70767, telephone number (225)387-2249.  All Bids should be marked in bold print “Campsite Bid.”

John Grezaffi





 
Kristy Jewell

President








Secretary

The Secretary opened the bid for a campsite in St. Martin Parish which was received from Mr. David Adair.  Mr. Adair bid $2,000 per year for 3 years.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, and unanimously carried to approve the bid received.

                                                                     * * * * 
In Mr. Will Tyson’s absence, President John Grezaffi reported the Corps was repairing an area on the Morganza Spillway this week.  Also, there is a 5-year study where they are trying to determine what needs to be done in the future. He said we are staying closely involved with this discussion.  
                                                                     * * * * 
The representative from CPRA was not present to report. 
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte advised the board that he had no report at this time.

                                                                     * * * * 
Mrs. Kristy Jewell reported to the board that Civil Service had a few questions that the staff answered, and they are doing a study on it and will get back to us. Several commissioners asked if the office staff needed additional help since Mrs. Jarreau retired.  Mrs. Jewell said they are in the process of reorganizing the office and may need to hire someone after that is complete. The Board also suggested the staff request an unclassified position.  
Mrs. Jewell asked for action to approve the reallocation of Roderick Montgomery from Mobile Equipment Operator 1 to 2. Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve the reallocation. 
                                                                     * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche, and unanimously carried to advertise for fuel, aggregates, and the official journal.
                                                                     * * * * 
The 37th Annual Association of Levee Boards Workshop will be held May 2 & 3, 2024.  Commissioners were asked to let the office know if they plan to attend.

                                                                     * * * * 
Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche, to adopt the following sympathy resolution for Mr. M. J. LeBlanc:

RESOLUTION
Moved by Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche,

and unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District lost a

valuable friend with the death of Moise “Hobo” J. LeBlanc on February 16, 2024, and

WHEREAS, Mr. LeBlanc was a respected member of the Board of 

Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District from December 22, 2006 until 

December 6, 2021, and

WHEREAS, Mr. LeBlanc will be missed by many who were close to him and who cherished

his friendship.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the members of this Board do hereby express its

condolences to the family of Mr. LeBlanc and its deepest regrets upon his death, that this

Resolution be incorporated and made a permanent part of the Minutes of this Board, and

further that a copy of this Resolution be presented to the LeBlanc Family so that they may

know of our sincere appreciation of the life of Mr. LeBlanc and of our sincere regrets in

his passing:

Vote:

Yeas:
 Commissioners Kenneth Gordon, John Grezaffi, Mark Guillory, Spencer Harvey,           Daniel Hebert, Karen Jewell, Earl Matherne, Jody Meche, Nickie Rockforte and 


 Tommy Thibodeaux

Nays:
none

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Bill Flynn and Sean McGee

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

* * * * *

I, Kristy Jewell, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday, 

March 6, 2024.
         /s/Kristy Jewell, Secretary

A roll call vote was held as follows:

Yeas:  Commissioners Gordon, Grezaffi, Guillory, Harvey, Hebert, Jewell, Matherne, Meche, Rockforte and Thibodeaux

Nays: None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Flynn and McGee

                                                                     * * * * 
The Board Room construction bids will be opened at 10:00 am on April 2, 2024, and we will vote at the regular board meeting on April 3, 2024.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte and President John Grezaffi will be present at the opening.  Any other available board members will be attending as well.

                                                                     * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Mark Guillory and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting.   
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Kristy Jewell, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

